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CONSERVATION ADVISORY WORKING PARTY

Tuesday, 1st May, 2018
Time of Commencement: 6.30 pm

Present:- Dr C Wakeling – in the Chair

Councillors Berrisford, Broome and Fisher

Representing 
Outside Bodies

Officers Louise Wallace

Apologies Councillor(s) Miss J Cooper, 
Gardner, Johnson, Naylon and 
Turner

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest stated.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 10 April, 2018 be 
agreed as a correct record.

3. PREVIOUSLY CONSIDERED APPLICATIONS 

Resolved: That the decisions on applications previously considered by 
this Working Party be received.

4. NEW APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

Resolved:- That the following observations be made on the applications listed below:-

Halifax, 13 Ironmarket, Newcastle  18/00248/LBC

The Working Party has no objections.

April Cottage, 3 The Green, Newcastle 18/00242/FUL

The Working Party has no objections.

28-29 Hardingswood, Kidsgrove

The Working Party has no objections.

Betley Court, Main Road, Betley  18/00268/FUL

The Working Party felt that whilst this proposal is a good idea it is probably not thought 
through enough.  There is a clear conflict between the bosky picturesque character of the 
existing gardens and the potentially compromising development which proposes to 
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celebrate it and encourage visitors to enjoy.  There is also an awkward relationship 
between visitor and residents parking areas and vehicular access.  The current garages 
are not of high value but are simple in character and the new ones should retain this 
simplicity.  Garage doors should be timber and vertically boarded.  Trees are a major 
feature within the Conservation Area and contribute significantly to the garden and 
character of the Area and any losses are not welcomed.  Concern was raised over the loss 
of the lamppost which should ideally be retained within the scheme.  The new building and 
converted potting shed needs amending as the new extension is too large and dominant.  
If the layout was improved and the space used more efficiently the building size could be 
reduced, lowering the ridge height.  Overall the Working Party feels that there appears to 
have been little assessment of the balance between the changes which are proposed and 
potential damage to the environment through the scheme.

Briarwood, Common Lane, Betley  18/00260/OUT

The Working Party were very disappointed at the lack of detail for the application and there 
was some regret over the development which would result in the loss of greenery.  The 
area is characterised by the landscaping along Common Lane.  The dormer approach is 
sensible but the design of the building is critical and should be neat and recessive.

5. CONSERVATION AND HERITAGE FUND 

There were no applications

6. URGENT BUSINESS 

There was no Urgent Business.

DR C WAKELING
Chair

Meeting concluded at 8.15 pm


